Call for Innovation
ARTICULATIONS

Graduate Student Theatre/Performance Symposium 2006

Dear Graduate Student,

In his 2002 article, "Performance Studies: Interventions and Radical Research," Dwight Conquergood calls for scholarly performance that embraces both the written and the embodied, bringing together diverse ways of knowing that engage with artistry, analysis, and activism. As theatre scholars, we continually grapple with the question of writing about performance in ways that not only celebrate its dynamic qualities but also allow us to maintain our academic rigor. We are faced with the paradox of recording a living event in a fixed format, which may not always be the most effective way in which to “talk about” the performative act. In this spirit, this symposium focuses on a search for creative forms of scholarship and its dissemination. 

We hope to reinvigorate, expand, perturb, scramble, stir up, explode, retool, navigate, ignite and provoke the ways we think about, engage in, and present our scholarship. We invite you to the West Bank of the University of Minnesota, Minneapolis on October 13-14, 2006 for ARTICULATIONS, our first annual Festival of Ideas. We seek projects from various disciplines including theatre and performance studies, literary criticism, cultural studies, anthropology, film studies, visual arts, or design, among others.  In this symposium, we encourage interdisciplinary and performative approaches in communicating work, particularly proposals that grapple with the intersections between the written and the embodied.

Some other questions proposals might consider: How might disciplinary paradigms in ethnography, theatre history, architecture, geography, literary and art criticism inform our thinking about performance scholarship? What is gained or lost through a translation of the spatial, temporal, and embodied modes of artistic expression into a traditional textual form?  How can the challenges of writing performances generate new textual strategies and forms that communicate acoustic, tactile and affective experiences? What are alternative ways to disseminate our work broadly (beyond, for example, publishing in journals)?  How can the conference “as performance” initiate a more experimental style for academic forums? What might new modes of performing analysis look like and what other relationships between academics and their audiences might these modes generate? 

While we encourage nontraditional articulations of your work, we also invite papers that re-imagine what it might mean to write about performance. We seek writing that is as alive as the performance itself! To this end, we are looking for innovative ways of writing/presenting scholarship rather than the traditional panel presentation. We encourage collaborative presentations as well as experimental papers that might cross disciplinary boundaries. 

Special complementary events will include workshop facilitator Jan Mandell, guest speaker Carrie Sandahl, and a performance of Bulgakov's The Master and Margarita followed by a dialogue with co-creators, Michael Sommers and Luverne Seifert. 

Please email us a proposal of your project ideas of no more than 250 words along with the project title to Joanne Zerdy at zerdy001@umn.edu with the subject heading ARTICULATIONS by June 30, 2006. We encourage you to be creative with your proposal – events might range from a 10-minute performance piece to a 20-minute paper to an hour-long film.

Enthusiastically, 
Rachel Chaves, Kay Martinovich, Shannon Walsh, Joanne Zerdy, and the entire Ph.D. contingent 

Department of Theatre Arts and Dance, University of Minnesota, Twin Cities

